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Dear RMS-CES Students and Families,

If you have not had the opportunity already, please consider signing your student
up for our RMS-CES summer programming opportunity! The RMS-CES summer
programming registration can be found here.

It is difficult to believe that June is already here, but this will be my final weekly
principal’s message to the RMS-CES community as Mr. Paul Warzecha will take
over as RMS-CES principal on July 1. I want to extend my most sincere gratitude
towards all of the RMS-CES stakeholders for their support over these past three
months that I have served as interim principal. As a former middle school teacher
and now former middle school principal, the ups and downs of middle school life
are both challenging and rewarding – sometimes both at the same time!

I have thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to engage with our students,
parents/guardians, and staff over these past three months, and I look forward to
continuing to serve Rockford Area Schools in my next assignment as Director of
Teaching and Learning beginning July 1. As such, I will be housed out of the district
office on the lower level of RMS-CES, so I will continue to have the opportunity to
see the amazing things our students and staff achieve on a daily basis!

Have a healthy, fun, and fruitful summer!

Go Rockets!

Sincerely,

Robert Danneker
Director of Students Services & Interim RMS-CES Principal
Rockford Area Schools
dannekerr@rockford.k12.mn.us
RMS-CES Office: 763-477-5831




mailto:DannekerR@rockford.k12.mn.us
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScxKwpQYfPEARM8RLkHINf99UJt65cS9aYuMHd37ROiKDvJCA/viewform


Reminders & Opportunities:






RMS-CES PARENT/COMMUNITY NEWS 




As this tough school year ends, we want to thank you for the important work you do.
In case you aren't aware, our organization, Project Pencils, collects and donates school supplies for children in

need in Wright County. Last year, we were able to provide 450 students with new backpacks and their full school
supply needs. We expect to help more than that this year.

We wanted to ask with your help in two ways:
1) Can you please send us a copy of or link to your school supply lists so that our donors can begin purchasing

supplies as soon as requests come in? This will save us the time of having to search through many pages to find
the lists or follow-up with you, and it will allow us to help more students.

2) We invite you to share the attached info with any staff or families you know who might be interested,
especially students on the Free and Reduced Price Lunch Program.



Families that have financial difficulty purchasing school supplies for their K-12 students can complete the request

form (available on June 1) on our website at http://www.ProjectPencils.com/request.html and we will post a
request in our closed Facebook group for volunteers to "adopt" the student. The only info we share with our

volunteers to help them purchase the correct supplies and a backpack for each student is the student's school,
grade, sex, and favorite colors (optional).



They can pick up the supplies at Hollee's home in St. Michael (we send the address to anyone who completes the

form) on the following dates:
Saturday, August 20 from 8 a.m. - 11 a.m.
Tuesday, August 23 from 5 p.m. - 8 p.m.



Our website is www.ProjectPencils.com. We post information in our Facebook group,

https://www.facebook.com/groups/ProjectPencils, about those who need to be
“adopted." Please let us know if you have any questions.



We hope you have a fun, relaxing, and rejuvenating summer!



Yours in Service,



Hollee Saville

Project Pencils
www.ProjectPencils.com

*This is not  ISD 883
Sponsored

http://www.projectpencils.com/request.html
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ProjectPencils.com%2F&h=AT3LNtcMf5Acs0ySxzg0xGUzVDLaU-CMHVkXj8BitOL1VdtjCKD_bABmI2C9IeI8BUkWzb17qrEJWA1MlLEpJ_pzVgiXYg7TYKf5hbLqt-1IA61AwETxYdLVId95NMFbgXDxfuRR9POCmMBSlw
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ProjectPencils/?fref=mentions
http://www.projectpencils.com/
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ROCKFORD JUNIOR
AMBASSADOR

PROGRAM
Click HERE

LUNCH BOX
EXPRESS

Click HERE

https://riverworksonline.org/lunch-box-express/


Reminders & Opportunities:









School supplies are delivered right to your door!
Kids love getting their supply box in the mail!
Custom ordering – You can remove any items you
already have before placing your order!
15% of your order supports the Rockford Teacher
Mini-Grant Program!

Grades K-12: Order 2022-23 School Supplies Online!



This is a Rockford Education Foundation fundraiser
supporting the Teacher Mini-Grant Program

(Not an ISD 883 Sponsored Event)
 

Here are some reasons to order:

ORDER HERE from School Tool Box



Please order by August 15, 2022 to guarantee you get your
supplies before school starts. However we find boxes usually

ships to you in 5 days. You can order through September.
Questions - email Kelly Grimm,
kelly@rockfordfoundation.org




RMS-CES PARENT/COMMUNITY NEWS 

https://schooltoolbox.com/school-supplies/
mailto:kelly@rockfordfoundation.org
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RMS-CES PARENT/COMMUNITY NEWS 




ROCKFORD ROCKETS FOOTBALL T-SHIRT PRE-ORDERS
The Rockford Rockets football team is selling t-shirts again this year to help
support their team. The choices this year include short sleeve t-shirts (Dri-fit

available), long sleeve t-shirts (Dri-fit available), sweatshirts, and hoodies. They come
in five different colors-forest green, white, black, grey or light pink. If you are
interested, please click here for the online team store. The online store closes on

June 5, 2022! If you have any questions, please contact Coach Houghton at
houghtond@rockford.k12.mn.us.

Rockford Football 2022-23 Spirit Wear now available for ordering.
Orders due by June 5, 2022.

Click here to place your order.

ORDERS DUE

JUNE 5th

https://rockfordfootball22.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
mailto:houghtond@rockford.k12.mn.us
https://rockfordfootball22.itemorder.com/shop/sale/


RMS-CES CLASS NEWS

We started off our week by reviewing the order of
operations: (1) parentheses, (2) exponents, (3) multiplication

and division, and (4) addition and subtraction. Students
practiced multiple problems on the ActiveBoard and

reviewed by playing "Who Wants to be a Hundredaire?" in
class on Wednesday. 

On Thursday, we solved math puzzles, and on Friday we
went down to Lion's Park for a great last day! 

Happy summer break to our hard-working 5th graders!




MATH with Ms. Sharp

The following students won "Student of the Month" for May:



Ximena Higuera, Logan Louwagie, Will Rieke, Westin Tessman, Temperance Hanner, Brook
Siebert, Colby Freed, Liam Anderson, Cade Kaszubowski, Gracelyn DeBilzan, Ana Lopez Lopez,
Zoe Heidgerken, Maggie Cihlar, Ellie Lynch, and Carleigh Phillips. Congrats to them and everyone

else for an amazing year!



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS







The Fifth Grade class spent
a fun day celebrating the
last day of school at Lion's
Park. They participated in
games, face painting and

enjoyed lunch! 



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




LANGUAGE ARTS with Ms. Mateyka
Fifth grade readers finished out the year strong and celebrated their

reading accomplishments. Students were expected to read from a variety of
genres throughout the year and aim to read 40 books individually. At the end

of the year, each fifth grader showed how many books they read by
creatively designing a sign with how many books they read throughout the

school year. 
Collectively, the entire fifth grade class read a total of 2, 259

books! Way to go readers!



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS

In fifth grade science we ended the

year with our Save The World

Project! Students were tasked with

selecting an environmental issue

then trying to solve it. Students did a

great job using the engineering

design process to come up with

creative solutions to difficult

problems.

What a great way to end the year! 




SCIENCE with Ms. Oliverius



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS

Over the past few weeks, fifth grade students have been working in
the school garden. Together we’ve pulled weeds, cultivated the soil,

and then planted seeds and a few plants too! 



This summer the garden is home to pumpkins, zucchini, beans, peas,
tomatoes, herbs, watermelon, cucumbers, radishes, carrots,

sunflowers, and wildflowers. 



Stop by the school garden during the summer months to pick fresh
produce; just be sure to leave enough for other RMS families too. You

could even pull a few weeds if you have enough time! 




AGRICULTURE with Ms Gregory



RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




LANGUAGE ARTS with Ms Korzendorfer



As seventh graders finish
measuring trees to calculate
their ages and watch birds to
identify what is in our area, we

reach the final labs.
Measurements and finishing the

year feels like a great metaphor.
I have loved watching our

students grow! 
Have a fantastic summer! 

- Ms. Sarsland

RMS-CES CLASS NEWS




SCIENCE with Ms Gregory



This week seventh graders celebrated the
amount of reading that they have done
throughout the school year. In the fall,

students set a reading goal for
themselves, and we do a quarterly check-
in to see how they are doing. This week

we did our end of the year check, and the
students knocked it out of the park!!
In total, the seventh grade students

read a total of 239,572 pages! 
Fantastic work!




LANGUAGE ARTS with Ms. Udalla


